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Article I, Section 3, of the Civic Association's By-Laws provides that the Association shall be strictly non-partisan, non-political, and non-
sectarian.  Accordingly, the invitation of elected officials and other public figures to speak at Association meetings, and the inclusion of paid 
political or commercial advertisements in the Farmer or in the attached flyers, do not constitute endorsements by the Association. 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
 
Friends, Farmers, Neighbors: 
 
I have thoroughly enjoyed my time as the Ravensworth 
Farm Civic Association President.  My adult life has 
largely been dedicated to service, at church and within 
the community, and I do not serve for the sake of recog-
nition or reward. Yet, I have received a great deal of 
recognition for my efforts. 
 
I prefer, however, to give credit where credit is due. 
Ravensworth Farm has far more than its fair share of 
great neighbors and citizens. I see it on the trail around 
Lake Accotink; I see it at the elementary school; I see it 
in the quiet acts of service done for neighbors. It is those 
of us who quietly go about making life better for others 
who deserve the greatest praise and who deserve the 
most credit for making Ravensworth Farm the fabulous 
neighborhood that it is. 
 
The Farmer Awards were created to recognize the mem-
bers of our community who do good solely for the sake 
of goodness. The Farmer Awards were created to express 
gratitude to those who serve the community without 
thanks, or, perhaps, without the measure of thanks they 
really deserve. 
 
The awards will be presented at the Fourth Annual Ra-
vensworth Farm BBQ on August 4, 2018. Stay tuned for 
details on the neighborhood BBQ. 
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COMMUNITY YARD SALE 
 

Saturday, May 12th 
8:00 am to 12 pm 

 

Ravensworth Farm Swimming Pool 
Parking Lot 

 

Bring Your Tables, Etc & Set Up Your Items  
For Sale On the Outer Edges of the Parking Area. 

 

Also, No Reservations! 
 

Food & Drink on Sale! 
 

ANNUAL PLANT SALE 
 

Sponsored by Green Thumb Garden Club 
 

Saturday, May 12th 
9 am to 1 pm 

 

Home-Grown Plants and Shrubs 
5223 Inverchapel Road 
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RAVENSWORTH FARM CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE   

President Allan Robertson 703-627-0219 prez@ravensworthfarm.org 

1st Vice President Scott Houghton 703-321-7320 vp1@ravensworthfarm.org 

2nd Vice President James Walkinshaw 703-314-1473 vp2@ravensworthfarm.org 

Recording Secretary Ginger Rogers 703-321-1151 recsec@ravensworthfarm.org 

Corresponding Secretary John Ritchie  corsec@ravensworthfarm.org 

Treasurer Phil Baxter  treasurer@ravensworthfarm.org 

STANDING COMMITTEES  

Public Service (Streets / Sidewalks) Tom Terry 703-209-2675 rfnw@ravensworthfarm.org 

Schools & Education Jill Mowbray 703-865-8368 bjm820@hotmail.com 

Green Committee Jim Hickey 703-321-8535  

Membership & Communications Elissa Myers 703-321-7590  

Zoning Committee Ellen Eggerton 703-321-4948  

SPECIAL COMMITTEES  

Entrance Committee James Walkinshaw 703-314-1473 james.walkinshaw@gmail.com 

Hospitality Ruth Hartman 703-321-8063 hospitality@ravensworthfarm.org 

New Neighbors Pam Ryan 703-447-6283 pkryan74@gmail.com 

Directory Coordinator 
Advertising 

Stephen Beste 
VACANT 

703-321-9110 
 

directory@ravensworthfarm.org 

Farmer  Editor 
 Preparation 
 Printing, Flyers  
 Distribution 
 Advertising 

 

Sara Ortiz 
Susan Deyampert 
Laura Asiello 
James Walkinshaw 
VACANT 

 

703-321-8757 
703-321-3150 
703-321-7840 
703-314-1473 
 

 

rfcafarmer@ravensworthfarm.org 
 
jfasiello@aol.com 
james.walkinshaw@gmail.com  
ads@ravensworthfarm.org   

Neighborhood Watch Tom Terry 703-209-2675 rfnw@ravensworthfarm.org 

Community Organizations    

     PTA President, Ravensworth ES Nicole Ferrara  president@ravensworthpta.org 

     Pool President Rob Hannam 703-321-7398  

     Green Thumb Garden Club Ursula Schuttinga 703-321-3535  

     Lancaster Fresh Community     
     Supported Agriculture 

Jennifer Auble 703-922-9353 jenmarzouk@yahoo.com 

     Golden Ravens Joan Crofford 703-321-7809  
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Association Meetings & Deadlines 2017-18 

So please nominate those among us who deserve the thanks of the community. Send your nominations to 
prez@ravensworthfarm.org. Categories and rules are as follows: 
 
Farmer of the Year 
 
Young Farmer of the Year 
 
Life of Service Award 
 
The deadline for nominations is April 30, 2018. Nominations received after this date will not be considered. All 
nominees must be residents of Ravensworth Farm. RFCA Board members are ineligible during their tenure and for a 
period of five (5) years following the end of their tenure. Farmer of the Year: the acts of service for which the nomi-
nee is nominated must have been done within the previous twelve (12) months and must have benefitted the Ra-
vensworth Farm community. Young Farmer of the Year: in addition to the rules governing Farmer of the Year, the 
acts of service for which the nominee is nominated must have been done while the nominee was under the age of 
nineteen (19). Life of Service Award: this award is to recognize consistent service given over a number of years of 
residency in Ravensworth Farm. 
 
I look forward to learning about all the great things that my neighbors have been doing for one another. 
 
Truly yours, 
Allan Robertson, President of the Board 
Ravensworth Farm Civic Association 
prez@ravensworthfarm.org 
 
 
GET THE MESSAGE 
 
Have you seen the new message boards at the neighborhood entrances? Each neighborhood entrance, at Braddock 
and Queensberry, Braddock and Inverchapel, and Queensberry at Flag Run, has received a new message board. 
After a good deal of deliberation and waiting, the new additions to our entrance signs are in. Much thanks to every-
one who pitched in to make the updates possible. 
  
Keeping up to date with what is happening in Ravensworth Farm is now easier, and these new message boards are 
built to last a lifetime, so we will be able to enjoy them with very little maintenance for many years to come. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
MONTH 

BOARD 
MEETING 

Farmer 
DEADLINE 

FLYER 
DEADLINE 

Farmer 
DELIVERY 

 
EVENTS  

April 4 4 5 28  

May 2 2 3 Jun. 2 24 – Civic Assoc Mtg 

June    2 BBQ – 1st weekend of August @ Pool 

General and Board Meetings and Events are held at Ravensworth Elementary School on Nutting Drive 
unless otherwise noted. Meetings are 7:30pm unless otherwise announced.  

Con’t from Pg. 1 
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GREEN THUMB GARDEN CLUB  
 
Get your locally adjusted plants at the Green Thumb Garden Club’s plant sale May 12 plant sale. It will be held at 
5223 Inverchapel, a few blocks down from the pool. 
 
 
RAVENSWORTH PTA 
 
By Nicole Ferrara, PTA President 
 
In March local author (and FCPS teacher), Natalie Dias Lorenzi visited Ravensworth ES.  Students have been 
enjoying reading her books A Long Pitch Home and Flying the Dragon.  She spoke with upper grade students 
about her process of turning ideas into stories.  
 
Our biggest fundraiser of the year, Run 4 Ravensworth, is quickly approaching. Our run will occur on Friday, 
April 27. If you pass by the school that morning you will notice students happily running laps through the parking 
lot to earn money for the school. You may be approached by your elementary-aged neighbors requesting dona-
tions to support their running efforts. Please consider supporting them by donating directly to the students or 
through www.ravensworthpta.org. Thanks in advance for your support! 
 
 
ADVERTISE IN THE RAVENSWORTH FARMER 
 
Reach more than 850 homes with news of your services or merchandise seven times over the next year. Contact 
Sara Ortiz at ads@ravensworthfarm.org for ad sizes, rates, and information on permanent ads in the body of The 
Ravensworth Farmer. If you prefer a month-to-month insert in The Farmer so you can change it each month, pro-
vide 900 copies of your flyer and a check for $35 to Laura Asiello before each month’s flyer due date (see inside 
front cover). You can reach Laura at 703-321-7840 to coordinate drop-off.  
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SAVE LAKE ACCOTINK UP AND RUNNING! 
 
Editor's Note: Refer to the March 2018 issue of The Ravensworth Farmer for a more detailed overview and for 
proposed resolutions to be voted on at the March 22 Civic Association meeting. 
 
On February 6, 2018, Ravensworth Farm Civic Association held an emergency meeting to discuss the future of Lake 
Accotink. Supervisor Cook attended and answered questions. During the meeting, Supervisor Cook challenged the 
people at the meeting to get organized, form a non-profit, start a petition drive, make yard signs, begin a social me-
dia campaign, etc. 
 
A number of Ravensworth and North Springfield residents took up the challenge. The next day, a non-profit organi-
zation, SAVE LAKE ACCOTINK, was officially formed. SAVE LAKE ACCOTINK is dedicated to the sustainable 
preservation of Lake Accotink in its current form. 
 
Why should we save Lake Accotink? 
I am sure the immediate answer on your minds is because we love the lake. Lake Accotink is an important part of 
our lives. We enjoy walking around the lake, running into friends and neighbors on the trail, and we love all the 
nature photography that gets posted on the Ravensworth Farm Facebook page. 
 
But Lake Accotink is much more than just a body of water. Lake Accotink is a vital component of Fairfax County’s 
natural environment. The lake, of course, is man-made, but it is home to abundant wildlife. 
 
If Lake Accotink is eliminated as proposed in Options A and E of the Park Authority’s Master Plan Revision, the 
aquatic wildlife and its birds, including the herons and eagles, will disappear. If the lake is retained but made small-
er, as in Option F, it will not be large enough to sustain the number and variety of wildlife it now does. The smaller 
lake proposed in Option F is not large enough, does not provide enough fishing area, for our bald eagles. Only Op-
tions B and C preserve Lake Accotink as a home for much of the wildlife we love. (See the March 2018 issue of The 
Ravensworth Farmer for additional details on Options A-F) 
 
More than just providing a home for animals, Lake Accotink is vital to the health of the waters below the lake. In-
creased rainwater runoff from our roadways and parking lots has increased the amount of sediment carried down-
stream by Accotink Creek. When that sediment washes into Lake Accotink, roughly half of it is trapped as the water 
flow slows and the sediment is allowed to settle. 
 
Sediment in stream water is considered a pollutant. Too much sediment will kill aquatic wildlife and adversely af-
fect the other animals that rely upon that aquatic wildlife. 
 
The water quality above Lake Accotink is quite poor. The water quality below Lake Accotink is much better. Be-
cause Lake Accotink is doing its job to trap sediment, more wildlife survives below the lake than above the lake. 
This wildlife below Lake Accotink that depends upon the lake even includes an endangered freshwater mussel. 
None of these mussels live above Lake Accotink, and if the lake is allowed to fill in or if the dam is removed, the 
population of mussels below the lake will be destroyed. 
 
Another reason to save Lake Accotink is that it serves a more diverse population than any other lake in Fairfax 
County. Lake Accotink provides much-needed recreation for an underserved population. If the lake disappears, these 
much-needed amenities will likely go with it. This underserved community lacks a voice. SAVE LAKE AC-
COTINK is reaching out to give all members of the community the voice we deserve. 
 
What about the cost? 
The estimated cost of all the options presented by FCPA can be found at https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/
planning-development/lakeaccotink. 
 
But these costs do not account for the myriad hidden costs that have not been studied at all. If the dam is removed or 
the lake is allowed to fill in, all that sediment that is currently being trapped will flow downstream through lower 
Accotink Creek, into Pohick Bay, and into the Potomac on down to the Chesapeake. 
 
 
 Con’t Pg. 9 
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Environmental regulations limit the amount of sediment that waterways are allowed to carry into the Potomac and 
Chesapeake and pending regulations will further reduce the amount of sediment Accotink Creek is allowed to dump 
into Pohick Bay. As stated above, Lake Accotink is trapping about half the sediment flowing into it from Accotink 
Creek and its upper tributaries. 
 
If FCPA gets rid of the lake, something else will have to be done to trap this sediment. The cost of the measures 
required to replace Lake Accotink’s sediment sequestration will likely be in the hundreds of millions of dollars. 
Compared to the hidden cost of losing the lake, the $45,000,000 cost of dredging the lake and creating a forebay is a 
bargain. 
 
According to Fairfax County Board of Supervisors Chairman Sharon Bulova in a Washington Post article dated 
December 29, 2005, “The lake ‘is doing its job’ as a filter for the Chesapeake Bay. The citizens of Fairfax County 
cannot afford to allow Lake Accotink to stop doing its job. 
 
Which of the FCPA options is best? 
Given the need to preserve the lake as a sediment trap and the value of the lake as a home for wildlife and for recre-
ation, Option C is the only sustainable option. 
 
Option C calls for a full dredge of Lake Accotink and the construction of a forebay. The forebay will trap most of 
the sediment washed downstream, extending the time between full dredges of the lake to thirty-five (35) years or 
more. 
 
If the forebays are placed above the lake by Braddock Road, Option C becomes even more sustainable. The annual 
dredges of the forebay will cost less and, with immediate access to Braddock Road, will impact the community less. 
 
There are also other alternative methods for implementing Option C that FCPA has not yet studied or considered. 
SAVE LAKE ACCOTINK is working to find the best solutions for the environment and the community. 
 
What can we do to save Lake Accotink? 
SAVE LAKE ACCOTINK has begun a growing movement. We have started a petition to get the issue placed on the 
2019 ballot for a bond referendum. 
 
FCPA lacks the budget to pay the cost of dredging Lake Accotink. A bond is required to fund Option C. A link to our 
online petition can be found on our website, savelakeaccotink.org.  
 
We need to get enough signatures to get the bond referendum on the ballot, and our deadline for these signatures is 
May 28, 2018. Please go online and sign the petition. We could also use some help taking hard copies of the petition 
to the lake at busy times or door to door. You can volunteer on our website, too. 
 
In addition to the petition, we are printing more yard signs. You have probably already seen them around Ravens-
worth. If you would like a yard sign you can contact us through our website or attend one of our future events. 
 
Our next scheduled event is April 7, 2018. The morning of April 7, The Nature Conservancy is sponsoring a water-
shed cleanup. After the cleanup, SAVE LAKE ACCOTINK is hosting a BBQ in the pool parking lot with a silent 
auction of Lake Accotink art. Further details are TBD. 
 
Also, please let us know if there is some other way you would like to get involved. We are looking for leaders, 
graphic designers, social media specialists, and any other types of helpers who care about Lake Accotink. 
 
Follow us on Facebook, Twitter, or Instagram or visit our website at SaveLakeAccotink.org to keep abreast of this 
and other future events. 
 
--Ravensworth Farm Civic Association does not endorse or sponsor Save Lake Accotink. 
 
 
 

Con’t from Pg. 8 
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    R & M 

CLEANING  

SERVICES 

 
•RELIABLE 
•EXPERIENCED 
•GOOD REFERENCES 
•FLEXIBLE SCHEDULING  
•REASONABLE RATES 
 

WE BRING OUR OWN EQUIPMENT 
 

Free In-home Estimate                                                 
Weekly/Bi-weekly/Monthly or Occasionally                                   

Move-in or Move-out Office                                                                
 

Call MARYEN or RAUL at 
(703) 321-5335 

Licensed  Bonded  Insured 
 

TOP QUALITY WORK 
 

703-569-0345 
 

Ravensworth Resident 

NUGENT 
ELECTRIC 

Do you want to lose weight and get fit?.........give me a call! 
Private Fitness Studio 

 
 
 
 

Kate Alleman    Advanced-Certified Personal Trainer   Nutritional Consultant 
 

Phone:  (703) 304-4479       e-mail:finishstrongnsc@gmail.com   Website: www.finishstrongnsc.com 
 
Ravensworth Farm Resident since 1990                 FBI Agent retired January 2011 
 
I provide individual or two person training sessions one hour in duration.  The training starts with a 
comprehensive assessment.  We will work together to achieve your personal goals. 
 
10% discount for Military and Law Enforcement. 
 
 
Basic: Pay as you go                     10 session package                         20 session package 
Single session $65.00/hr            Single session $60.00/hr                  Single session $55.00/hr 
Two person session $85/hr        Two person session $80.00/hr        Two person session $75.00/hr 
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ACCOTINK COMMENT PERIOD ENDS MAY 28 
 
From February 15, 2018 email from the Fairfax County Park Authority 
 
We are very pleased to see robust discussion and interest regarding options for Lake Accotink!   
 
Throughout the master planning process, our goal has been to maximize community engagement and to hear from 
as many people as possible.  After first presenting the lake management options to the community in May 2016, we 
received only a smattering of comments from residents.  Subsequent to the January 22, 2018 community meeting, 
attended by more than 100 citizens, we have received more than 400 responses to our online survey and nearly 50 
individual emails from citizens sharing their preference and perspective.  Each person's input is valuable in deter-
mining the management of the lake which, in turn, will influence the character of Lake Accotink Park in the future. 
 
We recognize that this is a very complex issue, and so, with that in mind, we have decided to keep taking public 
comment about the future of the lake through Monday, May 28, 2018. This extended comment period will allow 
more residents to consider the options and share their thoughts before any decisions are made.  
 
If you have not shared your opinion regarding the lake management options, please go to the Lake Accotink Park 
Master Plan Revision project webpage (www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/planning-development/lakeaccotink) to 
review the options under consideration.  We ask for your response to a quick online survey that will indicate your 
preference for the future of the lake.  You can also share additional comments through the survey page or send your 
comments separately to Parkmail@fairfaxcounty.gov.   
Help us spread the word!  Lake Accotink Park is a countywide resource, providing recreational opportunities and 
the chance to connect with nature to all county residents.  All of us can help shape the future vision for this well-
loved park, so please share this email or a link to the project page. 
 
As always, thank you for your continued interest and participation in this important community discussion. 
 
 
COUNTY EXECUTIVE PRESENTS PROPOSED COUNTY BUDGET 
 
From an email by Supervisor John Cook, February 20, 2018 
 
Fairfax County Executive Bryan Hill presented his proposed 2019 County Budget Plan at this morning's Board of 
Supervisors' meeting. His presentation begins the County budget season. The final budget will be voted on by the 
Board of Supervisors on May 1, 2018. 
 
Mr. Hill recommended a real estate tax rate increase of 2.5 cents (from $1.13 to $1.155 per $100 of assessed val-
ue). This increase would fully fund the Fairfax County Public Schools' request, address many of the Board of Su-
pervisors' priorities (including Diversion First and Gang Prevention), and fully fund the County employee compen-
sation plan. The average Fairfax County resident would see $268 added to their tax bill. You can find more details 
on the proposed FY2019 budget here.  
 
I have concerns about this budget proposal. On one hand, top priorities, such as teacher pay and our Diversion First 
program, are funded. On the other hand, the proposed tax increase is significant. I would have preferred to see 
some proposals for reductions in non-priority programs as a better way of funding key priorities. 
 
The County Executive's proposal is only the first step in our budget process. Your opinion matters. You may submit 
your comments to my office at Braddock@fairfaxcounty.gov or call 703-425-9300. I take your opinions very seri-
ously and will consider them all prior to making a final decision on the budget. 
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Because every child should 
know how to swim. 

 

Springfield, VA 
703-321-SWIM(7946) 

The World’s Largest Provider of 
Children’s Swimming Instruction! 

LEARN MORE! 
 

www.kidsfirstswimschools.com | facebook.com/kidsfirstswimschools 
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CLASSIFIED ADS may be placed in The Farmer at no cost to Ravensworth Farm 
residents. Classified ads may be placed by sending them to 
rfcafarmer@ravensworthfarm.org or to PO Box 1020, Springfield, VA 22151. The 
classified ad section is a service to Ravensworth residents and is not intended for 
business or commercial use. Ads for house sales, commercial services, etc. will be run 
in this section once. If you wish to repeat your ad, you will need to purchase 
advertising in The Farmer . 

FOR SALE BEEF – Purebred or mixed Angus steaks, roasts, brisket, ground beef; taking orders 
until April 6 for delivery Memorial Day weekend. You can choose thickness and 
weight for some steaks and roasts. Straight from the Kelley Angus Farm in the Ozarks. 
Call or email Sara Kelley Ortiz at 703-321-8757 or SLKOrtiz@global.t-bird.edu. 

FOR SALE 1999 Toyota Camry; 215,000 miles; all new emissions system; new headlights; no 
leaks; good condition. Been in the family since 2000. Call Sara or Michael at 703-321-
8757.  

FOR SALE FoodSaver model FM2000 vacuum sealing system.  Air-tight heat seal, removal drip 
tray, seals with minimal bag waste. Includes 1 FoodSaver heat-seal roll, 3 FoodSaver 
heat-seal pre-cut bags, one quart, 2 FoodSaver heat-seal one gallon. Box has been 
opened once, but items never used. Original price $80, asking $50 Contact Danielle at 
703 321 7971 or dcara12291@aol.com. 

HELP DC 
HOMELESS 

Usable clothing and shoes, blankets, canned foods, etc., collected by a charitable foun-
dation for the winter needs of homeless folks in D.C. Call for free pickups 703703-321
-9268. For details, visit www.Kassirfoundation.org. 

WANTED Good used furniture for needy low income families in the Annandale area.  Needed are 
beds, dressers, kitchen tables & chairs, sofas, love seats, end tables lamps and TV’s.  
Unfortunately, we cannot take sleep-sofas.  Call Bill Sinclair at 703-321-7529 or the 
Annandale Christian Community for Action warehouse at 703-256-1991  Call the 
warehouse ONLY on Saturday mornings. 

MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS - BE A BLOCK CAPTAIN 
 
Block captains deliver pre-paid Directory orders and sign up new Civic Association members and deliver Directo-
ries on the spot. Forty of your neighbors volunteered last year. However, many streets didn’t have active block cap-
tains so membership was down- resulting in a significant reduction in budget for Civic Association activities. Sign 
up for a block near you or be adventurous and visit the other side of the neighborhood! Contact Elissa Myers to be 
a block captain- 703-321-7590 or elissa@elissamyers.com. 
 
 
NEW NEIGHBORS COMMITTEE 
 
Pam Ryan is still looking for volunteers to join the committee. However, she would like to thank Cindy Cho and 
Ashton Streavig for volunteering and joining the committee. They have been a great help! 
 
Please e-mail Pam at pkryan74@gmail.com if you would like to help or please let Elissa Myers know if you would 
like to be a block captain. (You can do both!) You don’t have to be a long-time resident of Ravensworth Farm to 
greet new neighbors or be a block captain. A friendly face and a few minutes a week are enough.  
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A NEW EAGLE IN RAVENSWORTH 
 
Please join Troop 991 in congratulating Edward Haggerty who became our 103rd Eagle Scout! 
  
Since Arthur Eldred became the first Eagle Scout in 1912, the rank has represented a milestone of accomplishment, 
perhaps without equal, that is recognized across the country and even the world. Men who have earned the Eagle 
Scout rank count it among their most treasured possessions.  
 
"Eagle Scout" is not just an award; it is a state of being. Those who earned it as boys continue to earn it every day as 
men. That is why an Eagle Scout IS an Eagle Scout, not was. 
  
There is no workaround to get to Eagle. So, set your child on his or her path to this achievement by joining us. 
Troop 991 is Scout-led, and sponsored by the Ravensworth Elementary PTA. We live and scout in your neighbor-
hood! 
  
Boy Scouts: 6th – 12th grade boys. Visit us Wednesday nights - 7:30pm @ Ravensworth Elementary. Learn more 
about us at: http://www.troop991.com. Contact Scoutmaster Bill Mitchell @ 703-321-8072 or mitchwt@cox.net if 
you are interested… Or come by and see for yourself what you’re missing! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Experience a Ravensworth community 
church where all are welcome. 

 
 

5610 Inverchapel Road, Springfield, VA 
(703) 321-0507 (church)    
(703) 955-0288 (pastor) 
Pastor: Jenet Redfern 

 
 

Sunday Services: 
10:00 a.m.  Sunday School 
10:45 a.m.  Worship Service 

 
 

Please join us for these community activities: 
Children’s Playground 

Ravensworth Golden Ravens 
Christmas and Easter Special Activities for Everyone! 

 
 

We proclaim Jesus Christ and promote communities of 
joy, hope, love, and peace. 

 
 

www.CofChrist.org 
www.cofchrist-cbmc.org 

springfieldpastors@gmail.com 

MIRA Construction, Inc. 
General Contractor 

 
 

Home Improvements 
Decks & Porches 

Additions 
Electrical 

Kitchen & Bathroom Remodeling 
Basements 

Window & Door Replacement 
 

 

SPECIAL DISCOUNT FOR 
RAVENSWORTH RESIDENTS 

 
 
 

FREE ESTIMATES 
 

LICENSED     BONDED     INSURED 
 

 
Ravensworth Resident 

 
Phone:  (703) 321-8811 

 
melstep59@gmail.com 
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North Springfield Professional Center 

7009 Backlick Court 
Springfield, VA 22151-3903 

703-354-2124 
 

Since 1962 

 

We're on the right, headed south toward downtown 
Springfield, the same place we've been since this 

center was built. We’re a small, family owned 
business taking care of our annual clients with 

perhaps a wee bit more complexity than they care 
to input into Turbo-Tax. 

 
Our primary business has taken care of the same 

small business clients through two – and sometimes 
three – generations. 

 
 

We’re open all year. 

Sue Ellen Mann 
EXECTAXSUEELLEN@AOL.COM    

Roger L. Hefferan 
EXECTAXES@AOL.COM 

 

 
 
 
 

Alex Hamilton, Realtor 
Weichert Realtors 

9299 Old Keene Mill Road 
Burke, VA 22015 

 
Office:  (703) 569-7870 
Cell:  (703) 906-6525 

 
Serving Your Homeowner’s Needs 

Since 2001 
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POOL SEASON IS COMING! SIGN UP FOR EARLY BIRD REGISTRATION 
 
Our Early Bird Registration for the 2018 Pool Season is here!  If you haven’t signed up yet, go to 
www.ravensworthfarmpool.com and become a member today.  We also have a new Facebook page.  Follow us on 
https://www.facebook.com/ravensworthfarmpool/ to get the latest announcements, event highlights, notification, 
and event updates throughout the summer.   
 
Our neighborhood pool provides the opportunity for meet-ups, potluck dinners, birthday parties, and making new 
friends.  We continue to make improvements at the pool and the surrounding facility.  Last season, our pool installed 
a mushroom spray fountain in the kiddie pool with a zero-grade entry to the baby pool, added remote shower, pur-
chased new chairs and shade canopies.  This season, the women’s bathroom is expected to get refreshed and the 
pool will be purchasing new lane lines for our swimmers. 
 
There is something for everyone at our pool.  For families, there is our awesome Division 4 swim team, swim les-
sons (Fledglings), award-winning dive team, and fun activities such as bingo Wednesdays, Sunday float nights, and 
more.  For adults, summer fun includes movie nights, corn hole competition, Cinco de Mayo and July 4th party, 
adults only events, and pig roasts.   
 
Swim Team, save May 19 for the Swim Team and Dive Team picnic at the pool from 12-3 (raindate May 20). This a 
great time for new and returning swim and dive families to come together to kick off the 2018 summer season, meet 
the coaches, including head coach Elizabeth Moore (Coach Liz), and purchase the new team suits. 
 
Save $50 by registering before May 5th, so don’t delay in signing up!  Please contact Jennifer Auble, Membership 
Director, for any questions at 703-922-9353 or membership@ravensworthfarmpool.com .  See you at the pool! 

 
VOTE, LEARN, AND EAT – MARCH 22  
 
The Ravensworth Farm Civic Association Membership will have the opportunity to vote on a proposal, that our 
community supports, for the future of Lake Accotink.  Please come prepared to vote by reviewing the summarized 
six options proposed by the Fairfax County Park Authority and the two proposals the Association is recommending.  
The options and proposals were in the March issue of The Ravensworth Farmer. Find it online at ravensworth-
farm.org, if you can’t find it in your house. 
 
Senator Dick Saslaw and Delegate Vivian Watts have been invited to attend to review the VA General Assembly 
session. We are hopeful their schedules will permit their attendance but the session may not end in time. 
 
The Association will put on its own "Taste of Ravensworth" with refreshments provided by local eateries. If you 
have a food-related business and would like to share it, contact Scott Houghton at vp1@ravensworthfarm.org.  
 
Come, vote, learn, and eat! 
 
Ravensworth Farm Civic Association Meeting, Thursday, March 22, 2018, Ravensworth Elementary School Cafete-
ria, 7:30 PM 
 
 

  Renewing Member New Member 

Family Membership 
(Early Bird before ‘til May 5) 

$500 $525 

Family Membership 
(after May 5) 

$550 $575 

Senior $275 $275 

2 Member $375 $375 

** Memberships include a $25 maintenance/upkeep 
fee to keep our grounds well maintained. 

** Memberships include a $25 mainte-
nance/upkeep fee to keep our grounds 
well maintained. 

** Memberships include a $25 mainte-
nance/upkeep fee to keep our grounds 
well maintained. 

Con’t Pg. 20 
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Convenient Before & After Hours Pickup 
 

 

 

CAPITAL CAR CARE 
Complete Automotive Service 

Established 1977 

7978 Forbes Place 
(behind Ravensworth Shopping Center) 

 

 

 

703‐321‐8981 
 

 

60 Years of Servicing Cars by Three Generations of Sterns  
 

 

7:30am ‐ 5 pm M‐F 

“Early bird” drop off 



Page 19 The Ravensworth Farmer  April 2018 

 

Call Crowley for all of your plumbing needs. 

(571) 329-3226 
7715 Erie Street, Annandale, VA 22003 ● Licensed & Insured 

Call Crowley for all your 
plumbing needs 

Jim Crowley 
Master Plumber 

SAVE $50* 
No travel charge 

for customers in 
Ravensworth Farm 

* Applies to first visit only 
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Reminder!!! 
Eligibility to vote on Association actions such as a resolution regarding Lake Accotink.  Per the Articles of Incor-
poration " . . . each member in good standing (dues paid) of the Association shall have one vote." Membership is 
by household. 
 
If you have not paid your dues for 2018, you may pay on-line via PayPal or credit card at  
http://pay.ravensworthfarm.org, by contacting your block captain, or by contacting Elissa Myers at 
elissa@elissamyers.com or 703-321-7590. 
 
 
EVENTS 
 
Something to add? Email RFCAFarmer@ravensworthfarm.org or call 703-321-8757 to add to the calendar of 
events. 
 
** Mar 22 - Civic Association General Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
Mar 23-25 & 29-31 - "The Tomb Is Empty Now" Easter Pageant the dramatic story of the life, death, and resur-
rection of Jesus Christ presented thru music, dance and drama at Immanuel Bible Church. Tickets online, at church 
bookstore, or at the door. Members of the Ravensworth Farm community directing and acting.  
https://Immanuelbible.church or 703-941-4124 
Mar 25 – Palm Sunday 
Mar 26-Apr 2 – Spring Break, no school 
Apr 1 – Easter Sunday 
** Apr 4 – RFCA Board Meeting, Ravensworth Elementary, 7:30pm 
Apr 4 – Kindergarten Orientation, Ravensworth Elementary School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Con’t from Pg. 17 
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Ravensworth Farm’s 
Appreciation Day 

EVERY TUESDAY 
 

Present this flyer AT Kilroy’s and get 20% 
off your total purchase  

Not valid with other offers or discounts 

Dine in only 

Not valid on Happy Hour Specials 

Not including alcohol 

5250 Port Royal Rd. Springfield, Va. 22151 

703-321-7733 
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Ravensworth Farm 
Swim & Racquet 

Club 

Make a Splash!  Join the Pool! 

Join or renew online at 
www.ravensworthfarmpool.com  

 
Swim and Dive Team registration 

information located on line. 

Summer Employment Opportunities   
Go to the website for more information regarding the 
following positions: Manager, Life Guard, Snack bar.   

 

For Summer Fun… 
Your Neighborhood Pool has it All! 

Swim Team 
Fledgling Swim Team 
Swimming Lessons 
Gated Baby Pool 
Movie Nights 

Dive Team  
Playground 
Volleyball 
Family Night  Party 
Adult Parties 

Tennis Camp 
BBQ Grills 
Picnic Area 
Ping Pong Table 
Tennis Courts 


